

NCA H&I Subcommittee Minutes

March 8, 2026 @ 12PM

I. Moment of Silence: 12:01 PM

II. Readings: Service Worker's Prayer, 12 Traditions of NA, & 12 Concepts of NA Service

III. Motion to approve minutes: Approved.

IV. Members present:

1. Chair: Rob A.
2. Co-Chair: Sam N.
3. Literature: Joe D.
4. Secretary: Tasha W., Will G.
5. Facility Coordinator A Safe Haven: Dan L.
6. Facility Coordinator LSSI: Sam N.
7. Facility Coordinator HAS: Sam C.
8. Facility Coordinator Harborview: Jerry W. (Not on Call)
9. PR Chair: Charles G.
10. Speaker Seeker: Mike
11. Other: William, Isaac G., Nate C., Oscar I., Maciej M., Regina H.

V. Chair's Report: Rob A.

Nothing to report. See New Business.

VI. Co-Chair Report: Sam N.

Nothing to report.

VI. Literature Report: Joe D.

We are requesting thirty-seven dollars (\$37.00) for:

(20) Directories

(12) White Booklets

We have lit for Sam and Charles at HAAS and Directories for LSSI to distribute.

(per Literature Chair's written report)

VII. PR Report: Charles G.

IODAPCA NC HI will be there on March 19. We will chair an open meeting.

No further movement on poster drive.

We have not heard back from Clark Manor despite sending them necessary paper work. Virtual area does not want to go into the facility. Region is interested. Everyone still needs to be screened.

VII. Coverage Check:

[P] - present / [C] - called in report / [A] - absent

V VIRTUAL	P IN PERSON
------------------	--------------------

A Safe Haven – Facility Coordinator: Dan L.

All good. Nothing to report.

Sunday (2nd & 4th)	7:00 PM	Dan L. (P)
-------------------------------	----------------	-------------------

Harborview – Facility Coordinator: Jerry W. (773) 765-8195 [A]

Not on call. Rob A. reached out to Elizabeth at the facility. Jerry W. and Rob A. had an in person meeting there. We received an email with contact information for a new volunteer coordinator. Jerry W. wants to facilitate but not coordinate. We need two panel coordinators. We are waiting on an email response from the volunteer coordinator regarding the screening process.

TUESDAY (every)	7:30 PM	OPEN	OPEN	Jerry W (A)
------------------------	----------------	-------------	-------------	--------------------

HAS – Facility Coordinator: Sam C. [P]

All good. Sam C. would like someone to fill his position. Nate C. taking Sam C.'s Monday slot. This change will be reflected in next month's minutes. Consensus reached; Nate C. elected.

MONDAY (every)	7:00 PM	Sam C. (P)	Humberto S. (P)
FRIDAY (2nd & 4th)	7:00 PM	Charles G. (P)	

LSSI - Facility Coordinator Sam N. [P]

Every Monday, Sunday, & Saturday

All good. Nothing to report. Maciej M. to fulfill the alternating Sunday position. Consensus reached; Maciej elected (for slot previously held by Luis). This change will be reflected in next month's minutes.

MONDAY (every)	7:00 PM	Michael F. (P)	Nathan W. (P)
SATURDAY (every)	1:00 PM	Gina S. (P)	Jerry (P)
SUNDAY (every)	7:00 PM	Sam N. (P)	Luis (P)

FACILITATORS: Link for speaker list: [North City Area H & I Speakers List](#)

—

VIII. Old Business

- Will we be taking a meeting into Harbor View? Status post-meeting?
- Getting new literature in to LSSI and COVID outbreak at same.
- New meeting into a prison?--Region is looking for volunteers for this. Regina H., Regional HIPR Chair, (missgirlre@yahoo.com) is the contact. Clearance proceedings are happening now. So, now is a good time to get involved. Regina H. can also be contacted for an opportunity to share in Ohio prisons remotely. Virtual meetings to prisons do not have the same requirements on time since past incarceration, etc as in-person meetings. Also in need of women for women's prison opportunities.

IX. New Business

(i) Region is working on a format for taking meetings into schools. They are in contact with CPS and Loyola at present. They are looking to have a presentation brought in. North City would be the handling area for Loyola. Contact Regina H. for more information on school presentations.

(ii) We will host another Learning Day in the near future. We will meet to begin planning next Sunday (March 15). An invitation will be circulated by Rob A. and will meet using the same Zoom link as area does.

(iii) Speaker Seeker position discussed. Mike gave a brief report. We would benefit from being able to give Mike additional direction on how to proceed.

Meeting ended at 12:51 PM

Next subcommittee meeting is April 12, 2026.

Notes by Will G. on 3/8/2026 @ approx. 12:00 PM

Non-substantive edits made by Will G. on 4/11/2026 @ approx. 8:00 AM